Town of Easton

Planning Board Meeting Draft Copy
September 5, 2012
Planning Board 




Planning Board Secretary

Jim Collier- (Chairperson) - Not Present

            Toni Woodruff - Present                                                                                                 Kathy Ouellette - Present
Andrew Noyes - Present
Gary Harwood - Not Present

Kevin O’Brien (Select Board Representative) – Present
 The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Planning Board member, Kathy Ouellette. 
Minutes:

Andrew Noyes made a motion to accept the minutes from the August 1, 2012 meeting.  Kevin O’Brien seconded the motion and the minutes were accepted
Public in Attendance: Tara Bamford – North Country Council
Planning Board Business:

· Tara Bamford delivered a paper copy along with two electronic copies of the Easton Subdivision Regulations revised as of May 2, 2012
· The Secretary will attach a signature page to the paper copy of the Subdivision Regulations indicating that the Planning Board and Select Board have approved the Regulations 
· Tara presented revisions to the Zoning Ordinances that were previously discussed with the Board.  The Planning Board members received draft copies of the Zoning Ordinances to utilize while discussing these revisions
· It was decided that the revised Zoning Ordinances would include three amendments.  They are:
1. Amendment #1 – The purpose of Amendment #1 is to reorganize several sections of the Ordinance to make it more user-friendly, update several sections pursuant to changes in State law, and incorporate additional provisions of State law
2. Amendment #2 – Amendment #2 proposes to change telecommunications towers and excavations from permitted uses to uses allowed by special exception.  In addition, language would be added to Section 1003 Special Exceptions requiring the Zoning Board of Adjustment to make several findings regarding safety, property values, and compatibility of the proposed excavation with the neighboring land uses prior to issuing the special exemption
3. Amendment #3 moves the provision limiting driveway grades to 15% (with an average grade no steeper than 12%) from Section 606, STEEP SLOPES & RIDGELINE DEVELOPMENT OVERLAY DISTRICT, to a new Section 810 in Article 8, General Regulations.  Passage of this amendment will mean these limits would apply throughout Town
· Each Amendment will be color coded to make it easier for the public to understand the format

· Tara Bamford will draft the language and description for the public hearing

· The schedule for introducing the revised Ordinances to the public is:

October 2012 – Finalizing all revisions/changes with Tara

November 2012 – Public Hearing noticed in the paper two weeks prior to meeting

December 2012 – Public Hearing

January 2013 – Any necessary changes

February 2013 – File with Town Clerk on or before February 5, 2013
Correspondence: Correspondence was opened and addressed
Andrew Noyes made a motion to close the meeting at 8:00 P.M. Kevin O’Brien seconded the motion.  All present were in agreement
Respectfully submitted,
Toni E. Woodruff

Secretary to the Planning Board
